
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a lovely bank holiday weekend, see you all on Tuesday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Attendance 10/06/19 – 14/06/19 

Class Attendance Lates 
Whole school attendance 

for the week: 95.2% 

against our target of 97%. 

Whole school attendance 

to date: 96% 

Ash 95% 2 

Birch 99.3% 2 

Hawthorn 97.4% 2 

Beech 94.8% 2 

Maple 90.5% 6 

 

OUR ‘STARS OF THE 

WEEK’ ARE: 

 Mason 
 Lottie 
 Daniel 
 Olek 
 Louie T 

Dear Parents / Carers,                                                                           21st June 2019 

Wow what an amazing and busy week!  So much has been happening in school.  Today we have had a fantastic 
community afternoon where we have been working with groups in the Brading community.  As I mentioned last week, 
this is to develop our community days during the summer holidays.  Thank you so much to everyone who helped today 
and to everyone who came along and supported the afternoon.  We will let you know how much was raised next week. 

Also, thank you to everyone who came in wearing yellow today to raise money for the Cystic Fibrosis Trust and the Earl 
Mountbatten Hospice, two very worthy causes.  Once the money has been counted we will let you know how much we 
have raised.  Our next fundraising event will be the Summer Fayre to raise funds for the Friends of Brading. 

Today a small group of year 6 children had the opportunity to go sailing with Sir Ben Ainslie followed by high tea and a 
Q&A session.  I know he is one of Mrs Powell’s idols, so she and the children have been looking forward to this 
afternoon for quite some time!  I can’t wait to hear all about it on Monday. 

Mrs Skelley’s class had a fabulous time at the Isle of Wight Steam Railway on Tuesday (despite the weather!).  We have 
included a piece of work by Lilly & Sky who recounted the day in 100 words, so please have a read.   Charlie has also 
drawn a picture of the steam train which we have included as well. 

We are currently in the process of organising staffing for the new academic year.  Transition days will be on Thursday 
11th and Friday 12th July, and we will let you know on the 10th July who your child’s class teacher will be.  As always we 
will have a meet and greet session in September.  As a staff we spend a lot of time transferring information to your 
child’s new teacher, and books also move up with the children so it is clear what the children have achieved in the year. 
We also have parent sessions on 3rd July if you feel you would like to see class teachers.  Sign-up sheets will be outside 
classes next week.  School reports will be going home on Monday 1st July.   

One of our initiatives this year has been the Alex Timpson Attachment and Trauma Porgramme, which is a national 
programme in which 300 schools are taking part.  As a school we have always wanted to be extremely inclusive and 
support all children.  We have found that this course has provided us with additional strategies and skills to support 
children and families.  As part of the course we need to survey all the children, please read the information that we 
have attached to the newsletter and if you do not want your child to take part please complete the opt-out form by 
Friday 28th June, otherwise it will be children in years 1-5 that will be taking part in the survey.  Thank you for your help 
and support with this. 

We have had an alert for a level 2 heat wave next week.  Please ensure that children come in to school with sun hats 
and water bottles.  Please make sure they apply sun cream before they leave for school as staff are not able to apply 
this.  If your child is able to apply their own sun cream, please make sure their bottle is named. 

Have a great weekend and remember that my door is always open. 

Mrs Gilbert. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays: 
 Honey 
 Henry 

 Daniel E 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
June 24th   KS2 Sport ASC 3-4pm 
June 25th   KS1 Sport ASC 3-4pm 
   KS2 STEM ASC 3-4pm 
June 26th   New Early Years starters taster session 11am-12pm – book via Mrs Stubbs 
June 27th  Ash / Oak Briddlesford Lodge Farm trip 
   Colouring ASC 3-4pm 
June 28th   Mufti Day for fayre – small soft toys 

Ash / Oak Briddlesford Lodge Farm trip 
Friends of Brading meeting – after drop off 

   Science Day – parents/carers invited in from …. 
   Year 5 Sailing at Seaview Yacht Club 
Jul 1st    Reports going home 
Jul 3rd    Parent sessions 1-5pm 
Jul 5th    Mufti Day for fayre – traditional tombola items (tins, bottles etc.) 
Jul 8th – 10th   Year 6 Trips 
Jul 11th – 12th   Brading Primary transition days 

Secondary school transition days 
Jul 12th    Mufti Day for fayre - cakes 

Summer Fayre 
   Year 6 Awards Evening & BBQ – 5:45pm 
Jul 15th   KS2 Sports Day  
Jul 16th    EYFS/KS1 Sports Day 
Jul 17th    Leavers Service at St Marys Church – 1:30pm 
Jul 22nd   Development Day—school closed to pupils 
Jul 23rd    Development Day—school closed to pupils 
Jul 24th – Aug 30th  Summer Holidays 
  

  

  

    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL LUNCH 
MENU 

Monday 
17/06/19 

Tuesday  
18/06/19 

Wednesday 
19/06/19 

Thursday  
20/06/19 

Friday  
21/06/19 

Main Wholemeal Beef & 
Red Pepper Pizza 

Beef Meatballs Roast Chicken Chicken Tikka 
Masala 

Fish Fingers 

Vegetarian Wholemeal 
Cheese & Tomato 

Pizza 

Vegetable Cottage 
Pie 

Vegetable 
Wellington 

Vegetable Noodles Red Pepper & 
Cheese Frittata 

Served with Potato Wedges 
Sweetcorn & 
Tomato Salad 

Mashed Potatoes 
Green Beans 

Carrots 

Roast Potatoes 
Broccoli 

Cauliflower 

Rice 
Tomato & Onion 

Salad 
Diced Cucumber 

Chips 
Peas 

Beans 

Dessert Mixed Fruit 
Crumble with 

Shortbread 

Vanilla Shortbread Apple Pie with Ice 
Cream 

Chocolate Cocoa 
Cookie 

Fruit & Yoghurt 

Just to inform you the price of dinners will be rising to £2.05 (10.25 per week) from September 2019. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19th June 2019 

LO: I can write a recount in 100 words 

This morning, we arrived at Haven Street railway station.  The first thing we did was go on 

the steam railway train, it was really exciting.  For this trip we had to dress up as World War 

2 children.  When we were on the train we had to pretend we were being evacuated.  Then 

we had classes that told us fun facts.  In the first group we ate food, in the second group we 

had to pretend to go in an air raid shelter, then we tried old toys.  After we had lunch we 

went to the toilet and went home. 

By Lilly and Sky. 

 



 

 

 

    

    

 

 

Alex Timpson Attachment and Trauma Programme in Schools  

Information for Parents about Pupil Questionnaire 

Your child’s school is taking part in the national Alex Timpson Attachment and Trauma Programme in Schools. 

The Rees Centre, at the University of Oxford, is using this programme to try to find out how schools can better 

support children and young people who might struggle at school.  More than 300 schools are taking part. 

Why is this needed? 

Sometimes pupil’s emotions and behaviour are particularly difficult for school staff. They don’t feel confident 

to work with young people who have experienced trauma and/or neglect. The Programme has been designed 

to address this, through helping staff to develop whole school approaches to behaviour. We need to find out 

what schools do that better support young people who have had trauma or been neglected. 

Who is involved? 

We would like to know what pupils think about being a part of their school and how they feel. In order to find 

that out, all children are being invited to take part in completing a short on-line survey in school. Taking part is 

voluntary. Choosing not to take part will not affect the child or the school. If you are happy for them to be 

involved, then no further action is needed.  If you have concerns, please return the attached form to your 

child’s school, or contact us directly.    

How will the information be used? 

The survey of pupils will provide important information on how we can do things better in schools across 

England.  It will identify better training and support for staff and could influence how money is spent in the 

future. Young people, teachers and other staff are all involved in giving their views to make sure it is relevant, 

realistic and reaches as many people as possible.   

Who will have access to the research data? 

Qualtrics who run the on-line survey will only collect anonymised data i.e. the survey data will not be linked to 

children’s names or other personal information. Only this anonymised survey data will be passed to the 

University of Oxford to evaluate the Alex Timpson Attachment and Trauma Programme in Schools. The 

anonymised data will also be passed on the University of Exeter and will contribute to a national study on 

children’s well-being - you can see more about their work here: http://medicine.exeter.ac.uk/hifams/   

The research data will be securely stored for seven years after completion of the study, after that it will be 

securely disposed of.  

Who will have access to personal data? 

In order to complete the on-line survey, pupils will need to register with Atto Partners, who are administering 

the survey on our behalf.  When registering pupils will be asked their name (i.e. personal data). Personal data 

will be held by Atto Partners who are the ‘data controller’ for this information. They are responsible for looking 

after it in accordance with General Data Protection Regulation and associated data protection legislation. 

http://medicine.exeter.ac.uk/hifams/


Personal data is only stored and will only be used for the purposes of inviting pupils to complete the survey. 

Atto Partners need this information to make sure participation in the survey is as smooth as possible, and to 

make it easier for the school to distribute the survey. Having this information allows the research team to 

analyse how survey answers change over time, without having to identify pupils, as Atto will not pass on any 

personal information, just a code to identify different pupils who have responded to the survey. 

How can you find out more? 

The research is being undertaken by the Rees Centre at the University of Oxford. If you would like to 

find out more, see the project webpage at http://reescentre.education.ox.ac.uk/research/alex-

timpson-attachment-and-trauma-programme-in-schools/ 

 

Contact for comments or complaints 

If you have any comments about the project, please contact Neil Harrison 

neil.harrison@education.ox.ac.uk on +44(0) 1865 274050. If you are not satisfied with any of the 

answers provided, please contact the chair of the Department of Education Research Ethics 

Committee at the University of Oxford who will seek to resolve the matter: 

Email:research.office@education.ox.ac.uk; Address: 15 Norham Gardens, Oxford OX2 6PY, United 

Kingdom. 

 

 

OPT-OUT FORM 

 

If you DO NOT want your child to participate in the above-named research study please fill in the form below 

and return it to the school by Friday 28th June 2019. 

 

If we do not receive an opt-out form from you by this date, your child may be invited to take part in this study, 

as described above. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

 

I DO NOT give permission for my child to complete the questionnaire about the school.  

 

Name of child:          ______ 

 

Name of child’s class/ teacher:  _______       

 

Name of parent/guardian/carer:           

 

Signature:           Date:      

 

 

mailto:neil.harrison@education.ox.ac.uk
https://owa.nexus.ox.ac.uk/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=6qOjIshYOhUDxIxNGGXbHxAamlgrK6qga_LhSahHyOmyytDlqATTCG0AYQBpAGwAdABvADoAcgBlAHMAZQBhAHIAYwBoAC4AbwBmAGYAaQBjAGUAQABlAGQAdQBjAGEAdABpAG8AbgAuAG8AeAAuAGEAYwAuAHUAawA.&URL=mailto%3aresearch.office%40education.ox.ac.uk


 


